
In Memoriam 
Milivoy Samurovich, 

1934-2024

We are sad to announce that one of our club
founders and a long-time member has 
passed away – the last remaining founder. 
Milivoy and his wife Christine were my 
neighbors at 890 West End Avenue when I 
moved into the building in 1968. I soon 
discovered their political life when a 
Democratic club started meeting in their 
apartment. And that was the beginning of 
Three Parks Independent Democrats – still 
going stronger than ever! 

We worked together on many issues and 
political campaigns as the Club continued 
to thrive and grow, finally making it 
necessary to move out of their apartment 
and into the Youth Hostel where we 
continue to meet monthly. Milivoy served 
enthusiastically on the Three Parks Board 
of Directors for many years, and 
volunteered each year to bartend at the 
Club’s holiday party. Even as Founding 
Member Emeritus after he retired from the 
Board, Milivoy still followed club activities
through his daughter Liz. We will miss him
as we move on to yet another presidential 
race – Milivoy would have been so proud 
to see Kamala Harris beat Trump.



We send our condolences to Liz and the 
other children, Audrey and Gregory, and to 
the whole Samurovich family.

-- Judy Wood


